






 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
December 13, 2024 
 
 
 
Leo Gonzalez, Director 
Human Resources 
175 West Fifth Street, 1st Floor 
San Bernardino, CA 92415-0440 
 
RE: Review of Certified Statement of Assets Transferred  
 Date of Transfer August 10, 2024 
 
We have completed a review of the Human Resources Department’s (Department) Certified 
Statement of Assets Transferred (CSAT) form for the incoming official Leo Gonzalez, Director, 
as of the date of transfer of August 10, 2024. The primary objectives of the review were to 
determine if the CSAT form was accurate, complete, and filed timely with the Auditor-
Controller/Treasurer/Tax Collector (ATC). 
 
Our review determined that the form was complete, however, was not filed in a timely manner, 
and there was an amount that was reported inaccurately. 
 
The Department is responsible for correcting the amount on the CSAT form within 30 days of 
receipt of this report. The updated CSAT form should be maintained at the department level and 
available upon request. 
 
We would like to express our appreciation to the personnel at the Department who assisted and 
cooperated with us during this engagement. 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Ensen Mason CPA, CFA 
Auditor-Controller/Treasurer/Tax Collector 
San Bernardino County 
 
 














